## Sam Grant

From: stephen willcox

**Sent:** 19 September 2024 13:12

To: Sam Grant

**Subject:** Re: 23/00023/UNDEV - Frys Bottom

Hi Sam

The skips in the northern area are there temporarily.

As I had said to Neil in my meeting on Tuesday. I am working on the Fettered B8 use of the former Fry's Bottom Colliery site.

This has been used for 29 years with various activities going on. (Un Authorised)

Most of which has been storage and distribution with numerous friend using the site for their start up businesses.

I am working on the CUL and will be submitting it as soon as can be arranged with Edward of AGM planning consultants.

Regards

Steve

Sent from my iPhone

On 19 Sep 2024, at 10:07, Sam Grant <Sam\_Grant@bathnes.gov.uk> wrote:

Dear Steve,

I hope you are well.

Further to your discussion with Neil on Tuesday, I did have a follow up question regarding the use of the land.

We have had reports that around 30 green skips are being stored on the northern side of the site and have been seen entering and leaving the site on skip lorries. My questions are:

- 1. Could you please explain why these are being stored on the land?
- 2. Who is storing them on the land?
- 3. Is any waste being brought to site in these skips and is the waste being sorted?

If you have any questions regarding the above, please let me know.

Regards,

## Sam Grant MPIan MRTPI

Senior Planning & Enforcement Officer

**Development Management** 

Bath & North East Somerset Council Email: Sam Grant@bathnes.gov.uk

Phone: 01225 477480 www.bathnes.gov.uk www.twitter.com/bathnes

\*Please note: We are currently experiencing a significant increase in workload in the Enforcement Team which is having an impact on our ability to respond within our published service standard timescales. We are having to prioritise cases and workloads carefully and whilst we will review each case and query received, it may take longer than usual to respond\*

**Improving People's Lives** 

<image001.png>

Please consider the environment before printing this email

The contents of this email message, and any attachments, are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. The message does not necessarily express the views of Bath & North East Somerset Council and should be considered personal unless there is a specific statement to the contrary.

If you have received this email in error you may not take any action based on it, nor should you copy or show this to anyone; please reply to it and highlight the error to the sender, then delete the message from your system.

The provision of links to Web sites which are not part of the Bath & North East Somerset Council domain are provided for convenient information sharing purposes. The Council is not responsible for the reliability of these links, or the information provided, and it is not intended to imply endorsement of the site.

Making Bath & North East Somerset – the place to live, work and visit.

\*

\*\*\*\*\*